
TOWN OF BASSENDEAN 

MINUTES 

BASSENDEAN YOUTH ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD AT BASSENDEAN YOUTH SERVICES  

CORNER WEST AND GUILDFORD ROADS, BASSENDEAN 

ON FRIDAY, 23 FEBRUARY 2018 AT 5.02PM 

 
 
1.0  DECLARATION OF OPENING/ANNOUNCEMENT OF 

VISITORS 
 
Mr Matthew Pearson volunteered to be Chairperson. He declared 
the meeting open at 5:02pm, welcomed all those in attendance 
and conducted an Acknowledgement of Country. 

 
 
2.0  ATTENDANCES, APOLOGIES AND APPLICATIONS FOR 

LEAVE OF ABSENCE 
 
Present 
 
Mr Matthew Pearson (Chairperson) 
Mr Michael Young 
Mr Peter Stead 
Mr Ethan Collins 
Mr Adam Foster 
 
Officers 
 
Greg Neri, Manager Youth Services 
Ayden Mackenzie, Youth Development Officer 
 
Members of the Public 
 
Mr Andrew Harrison 
Mr Clayton Oxenham 

 
 

3.0  DEPUTATIONS 
 
  Nil 
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4.0  CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 
 

4.1 Minutes of the Bassendean Youth Advisory Council meeting 
held on 29 September 2017 

 
  COMMITTEE/OFFICER RECOMMENDATION – ITEM 4.1 
 

MOVED Ethan Collins, Seconded Michael Young, that the 
minutes of the Bassendean Youth Advisory Council meeting held 
on 29 September 2017, be confirmed as a true record. 

CARRIED 
 
 
5.0  WORKSHOP TOPIC 
 

5.1  Gravit8 Youth Festival Review  
 

The YAC reviewed the Gravit8 Youth Festival. The YAC felt that 
the Friday evening event in February again worked and we should 
stick with this date. 
 
The Facebook and school advertising was successful with over 
500 people in attendance. It was suggested that next year we 
should see if a banner can be placed at both Hampton and 
Governor Stirling Senior High Schools. 
 
Having the VMBs was a success for both advertising in the lead 
up to the event and on the day.  
 
Positive feedback was received about the virtual reality ‘have-a-
go’ and it was felt this should be included in future events. The 
Racing Seat using the projector and screen was popular and this 
should be included again. 
 
The online registrations for the skate, scooter and bmx 
competition worked and there were not too many issues noted 
with this. The YAC felt the extended event times allowed for more 
competitors and more free skate time. 
 
The ‘3on3’ basketball competition was more popular this year and 
the YAC felt this was due to it being included in the advertising. 
 
Overall, the YAC felt the event was a resounding success. 
 
 

6.0  BUSINESS DEFERRED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING 
 

 Nil. 
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7.0  REPORTS 
 
Nil. 

 
 
8.0  MOTIONS OF WHICH PREVIOUS NOTICE HAS BEEN GIVEN 
 
  Nil. 
 
 
9.0  ANNOUNCEMENTS OF NOTICES OF MOTION FOR THE 

NEXT MEETING 
 
  Nil. 
 
   
10.0  CLOSURE 
 

The meeting closed at 6.32pm. 
 
The next meeting is to be held on Friday, 25 May 2018 at 
Bassendean Youth Services, corner Guildford & West Roads, 
Bassendean, commencing at 5.00pm. 


